
 

Greetings from the Eastern Region Holding Group! 

As a group, we continually live with the question, how can we best serve 
anthroposophy in our region? Two of our members are on the General 
Council of the Anthroposophical Society. I can share that how to best serve 
the branches and groups, is something that lives strongly in all of us. 

Therefore, we are attempting something new by inviting branches and 
groups from the different areas to share a picture of how the anthroposophical life is fostered in 
their area. 

We would like to invite you to our next Eastern Region Video Newsletter on September 14 
at 7:30 pm. 

Three regional branches and groups will share their work for approximately 20 to 30 minutes 
each. 

✴️ From the Southeast Area, Auburn Alabama Study Group with        Helene Burkart and 

members 

✴️ From the Mid-Atlantic Area, The Berkshire-Taconic Branch with --Patrice Maynard and 

members 

✴️ From the Northeast Area, The Anthroposophical Society in Greater Boston with Cynde 

Reilly and members 

During that time, they will offer their insights into the following questions: 

✴️ How do you work with and involve the School of Spiritual Science and the wider 

anthroposophical movement? 

✴️ How do you foster a relationship with the national office? 

✴️ What role does your branch/group fulfill in your community? 

✴️ How is anthroposophy fostered in your branch/group? 

✴️ What are your future plans? 

This event will be recorded and viewable afterwards for a limited time. 

We look forward to seeing you all on the call, 

Gino Ver Eecke 
Eastern Region Representative to the General Council (NY) 

 Eastern Region Holding Group: Angela Foster (GA), Cathy Green (TN), Sheena Ifkovitch 
(PA), Dave Mansur (MA), Gino Ver Eecke (NY) 

See you on September 14th at 7:30 pm! 


